
 

STATE OF MAINE CHAPTER 
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF ASSESSING OFFICERS 

 

                               Executive Board Meeting 
      Nellie’s Kitchen, Hallowell 

                            December 14, 2022   10 a.m. 
                    

                
  

MINUTES 
 

Members Present: Karen Scammon, President; Darryl McKenney, Vice President; Julie Ethridge, Secretary; 
Judy Mathiau, Past-President; Nick Cloutier, Joe St. Peter 

 

Members Absent: Clint Swett, Treasurer; Caitlin Thompson, Brent Martin, Natalie Andrews 

Meeting called to order at 10:16 am 

Secretary’s Report:  Judy moved to accept the minutes of October 20, 2022. Joe seconded. Motion passed 

unanimously 

 

Treasurer’s Report: No report 

 

Committee Reports 

 

• Education: Nick reported he felt the Annual Meeting went well; however, for future in person meetings 

he will build in more time for the sessions. MRS is planning to offer an IAAO course in March; no word 

yet on which course. The board discussed ideas for planning an event in place of PTI and will discuss 

more at upcoming meetings. 

• Legislative: Karen reported there is nothing new. 

• Membership: Julie reported we are ending 2022 with 136 members.  

• Audit: No report 

• Nominating: No report 

• Communications: Judy reported she sent the JATA to IAAO and got a good response from them. Caitlin 

is currently working on the next edition of the newsletter.  

Sub-Committee Reports 
 

• History: Darryl shared with the board a copy of the 1923 address of Percival P. Baxter, Governor of 

Maine, at the Seventh Annual Convention of the Assessors of Maine. 

• Website Renewal: Karen reported she had received an email from Bill Brunelle detailing what he has 

accomplished on the website redesign. He will attend the January meeting to discuss with the board. 

 

Old Business  No old business 

 

 



New Business 

 

• Newsletter Editor: Karen asked that the board be thinking about names to suggest for Newsletter 

Editor. 

• Meeting Dates for 2023: Karen handed out a list of possible meeting dates for next year. Dates will be 

determined at the January meeting. 

Darryl moved to adjourn the meeting. Joe seconded. Meeting adjourned 11:15 am 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Julie Romano Ethridge, Secretary 
 

 

 
 

 

 


